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To: Martin Haefele
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Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Red

Hi Martin, 

Just a few comments on the draft workplan...

I'm still a bit confused about the "significant adverse environmental impact" issue - the workplan starts by making clear that the project was referred to EA not on this basis but on the basis of public concern.  However, much of the public concern was over the potential to create significant adverse impacts - cumulative effects of development on the caribou range, the precedent-setting nature of allowing exploration in the Thelon, and the fact that some groups (e.g. Aboriginal harvesters & tourists) do see even small drilling operations as having a major impact on an otherwise pristine environment.  The rest of the workplan does reflect this, under the "Scope" section and especially in the "Issues" section (where for virtually every issue the Board may consider evidence that this project could cause significant adverse impacts).  I think to keep differentiating between referrals on the basis of public concern rather than the potential for adverse impacts is not very helpful, given the nature of the public concerns.  I don't know, just babbling here, it's the end of the day!  Could make some more formal comments on this issue if needed, just to clarify the scope & workplan a little...Also, the timeline looks OK (although rushed as usual, considering we have Diavik water license hearings in November as well and prep before that and follow-up after that!), except for the public hearing date.  I'm extremely happy the hearing will be held here, but I would strongly recommend that the date be changed to early January.  The Band Office (and the rest of town) shuts down for 2 weeks for Xmas holidays and Dec. 15th will likely be the last day of work.  A lot of people travel down south, the kids are all back from school, and it would be extremely difficult to get people to show up for a public hearing that week, regardless of how important the issue is.  I'm assuming we will be back to work on Jan. 2nd, so sometime after that would be far better (although preferably not that first week, otherwise I will have to work over my holidays to get everything ready, & I know you wouldn't do that to me!).  I know, I'm so demanding....

Talk to you later, 

Monica

 

